
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary

New York State Department of Public Service

Three Empire State Plaza

Albany, NY 12223-1350

Dear Secretary Phillips:

Statement Name Statement No.

NGS No. 66

DAC No. 66

CIP No. 66

DISS No. 66

DG No. 66

DTR No. 66

GTR No. 66

IGC No. 66

MFC No. 66

MUTC No. 67

NGV No. 66

RCC No. 66

SLIP No. 47

SSS No. 66

SSR No. 66

TAX No. 50

WNA No. 66

pursuant to General Information Section 0, Leaf Nos. 137 & 138 of P.S.C. No. 9 – Gas,

results in a unit surcharge of $0.0012/Mcf effective October 1, 2022.

            The calculation for the Intermediate Pipeline Stranded Capacity Surcharge,

Conservation Incentive Programs Cost Recovery

Deficiency Imbalance Sales Service

Distributed Generation

Demand Transfer Recovery

Weather Normalization Clause Multipliers

Regulatory Tracking Charge - TCJA

September 28, 2022

Reserve Capacity Cost

Statewide Low Income Program Discounts

Standby Sales Service

Transportation Sales Service

Gas Transportation

Incremental Monthly Gas Supply Charge

Merchant Function Charge

Mandatory Upstream Transmission Capacity

Natural Gas Vehicle

            The enclosed statements are transmitted electronically by National Fuel Gas 

Distribution Corporation ("NFGDC") for filing in compliance with the requirements of the Public 

Service Commission ("PSC") of the State of New York.  The statements become effective 

October 1, 2022.

Monthly Gas Supply Charge

Delivery Adjustment Charge 
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            The DAC and GTR statements include rates effective October 1, 2022 for the 

Pension and Other Post-Employment Benefits (OPEB) Surcredit, pursuant to 

General Information Section 0, Leaf No. 156 of P.S.C. No. 9 – Gas.

Respectfully submitted,

Sheila Suarez

Assistant General Manager

Rates & Regulatory Affairs

            In connection with this filing, the Company is also required to submit information that 

contains trade secrets.  Accordingly, the Company has filed the required information with the 

Records Access Officer, together with a request for trade secret protection under the 

Commission’s regulation.  
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